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THE APPARENT PROBLEM:

Apparently, on January 1, 1999, thewas an incident at
abar in Clinton township which resulted in one of the
patronsdemanding arefundfor theamount sheand her
companion had paid for theNew Y earsEveevent. She
claimed to be an employee of the Michigan Liquor
Control Commission and threatened themanager of the
establishment with formal charges and license
revocation. Uponinvestigation, it hasbeen determined
that thereappear tobenolocal ordinancesor statelaws
that prohibit a person from impersonating an
investigator or inspector of the Michigan Liquor
Control Commission. Laws exist that prohibit
impersonating, among other things, police officers,
coroners, and public utility employees. Asaresult of
thisincident and reports of other similar instances, it
has been suggested that thisloophole should be closed
and impersonating a liquor control officer should be
prohibited and punished. In addition, itisnoted that a
similar loophole exists in the law with regard to
firefighters, and that, too, should be closed.

THE CONTENT OF THE BILL:

Under current law, it isamisdemeanor toimpersonate
asheriff, deputy sheriff, conservation officer, coroner,
constable, police officer, or statetrooper. The offense
is punishable by up to one year in prison, or by afine
of up to $500. House Bill 4994 would similarly
criminalize the impersonation of an investigator or
inspector of theMichigan Liquor Control Commission,
and the impersonation of a city, county, or municipal
firefighter or volunteer firefighter. Thebill would take
effect June 6, 2000.
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IMPERSONATING A LIQUOR
CONTROL OFFICER

House Bill 4994 with committee
amendments
First Analysis (2-10-00)

Sponsor: Rep. Janet Kukuk
Committee: Criminal Law and Corrections

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
Fiscal information is not available.
ARGUMENTS:

For:

Impersonation of aliquor control officer can beavery
effective threat against owners and managers of
restaurants, bars, and other establishments that hold
liquor licenses. Becausethe commission hasauthority
over thelicensethat the establi shment needsin order to
do business, threats of revoking that license can seem
quite menacing and lead owners to acquiesce to
demandsthat they might otherwiseignore. Inaddition,
firefighters have a status in society and certain
privilegesthat aperson whoimpersonated afirefighter
could abuseto gain entryintoahomeor other building.
The bill will close both loopholes and provide that
people who impersonate firefighters or liquor control
officersin the future will not escape punishment.

Against:

A better approach might be to create a more general
prohibition against impersonating apublicofficial and
making threats or attempting to act under the color of
that official’ sauthority, rather than creating alist that
will need to be updated whenever a new type of
incident is reported.

POSITIONS:

TheLiqguor Control Commission supportsthehill. (2-9-
00)

Analyst: W. Flory

mThis analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House staff for use by
House members in their deliberations, and does not congtitute an
official statement of legidative intent.
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